
Dear Waunakee Wave Family, 

Welcome to this crazy and new Fall 2020 swim season. Unbelievably, we are still trying to wrap our 

heads around the evolving Coronavirus (COVID-19) epidemic and its aftermath.  As the situation evolves 

it is incumbent upon us to be patient and flexible both as a club and as members to the club. The normal 

registration and practice schedules will look much different and may even change during a session, so 

your understanding and commitment are greatly appreciated. We have been busy with trying to rent as 

much pool time as we can to get started on our season.  The WAVE will begin the fall season continuing 

with our training at Cherokee Country Club (main pool) and supplementing our time with Bishops Bay 

Country Club.   Dane Co guidelines have not changed for our group sizes and as such we are limited and 

must stay in compliance.   We are still working towards securing indoor pool space and our hope is we 

can be successful prior to our time outside ending for the year (more information below regarding 

indoor pools).  Until we reach the point where we have stable and secure water for a long schedule of 

time each family will continue to sign-up and be billed by “session”.  

Session #1 will begin Tuesday, September 8th and run through the first weekend in October.  Registration 

for the groups will begin tomorrow, Thursday, September 3rd.   ALL swimmers new and returning WILL 

HAVE TO GO THROUGH THE ONLINE REGISTARTION just like we would for a ‘regular’ fall season.  I 

understand that this may be a bit more cumbersome on your part especially if we continue to work on 

short sessions but this will greatly reduce the data entry issues that arise by manually entering every 

little detail for every swimmers each month.   

Information/Dates/Procedures for Fall 2020: 

 September 3rd, 2020 = Fall ‘Session #1’ registration WILL OPEN.  All swimmers need to go 

through the registration process regardless if they are returning or new.  

We will not charge the session dues at the time of registration but each family (not each swimmer in the 

family) will be charged a $10 registration fee.  If further adjustment is needed, we will notify all families 

of our plan and continue to adjust prior to Oct. 1st. Any question please feel free to reach out to any of 

us. 

 September 8th, 2020 =  First day of ‘Fall 2020’ practices.  We understand that each swimmer 

and family may not be have the ability to make every practice due to school, work or other activities but 

still wish you try to stay in the water and with the Wave.  We truly hope to get indoors as soon as 

possible thus our schedules may change and if our situation changes please be understanding as we will 

be understanding with you.    Please familiarize your swimmer(s) and family members or our operating 

procedures for each practice. We insist and hope you encourage all our swimmers to wear their masks 

even with their teammates outside of the pool setting.  

 ‘Potential’ Racing Opportunity Sat. Oct 3rd and Sun Oct 4th -   We are currently working out the 

details and hope we can get some good racing and times in on this weekend.  Please be ready to help 

and volunteer as we need, and our health guidelines allow. 

 Weather related and other emergent information updates-  Please ‘like’ or ‘follow’ us on 

Facebook, Instagram, and twitter for the quickest and most up to the minute changes in a practice.   We 

will also send emails regarding any changes and update our website if time allows us to prior to the 

change occurring.   

 Dryland Update-  We will continue to offer ‘dryland’ to our swimmers.  The older swimmers 

who utilize Train 608 (Coach Dave) I am awaiting word from him regarding our ‘new’ schedule and I will 

pass it on, asap.  All other swimmers we are waiting to see how sign-ups go and will follow up with a 

dryland schedule for everyone else. Please be patient.  

 



 

 

As you may be aware there has been quite a bit of discussion about fall athletics in Wisconsin.  The 

Waunakee Wave and every other year-round swim club are not immune to this discussion and worry.  

We have learned that Waunakee is not allowing any outside club/activity into the school and pool until 

it is discussed at their September 14th Board of Education (BOE) meeting.  We have been actively 

exploring alternatives to the Waunakee pool. We are fortunate that we can utilize Cherokee CC and 

Bishops Bay CC through the month of September and possibly into October as weather cooperates. If 

any of you have any contacts at local pools within Dane County or within a 30-minute driving radius 

from Waunakee, we would ask you to let us know which pool and your contact. If you are comfortable 

reaching out to them to make first contact and a possible introduction, wonderful, we just ask you to let 

us know you so we can ensure we are not duplicating efforts. Please look over all of the information 

below and if you can provide any information, insight and/or an introduction to someone that may help 

us, please reach out to the coaching staff or fellow member and ask them to let us know.  We will need 

to convince any facility that their liability will be protected as much as possible, it is safe for their 

staff/members as wells as our members and the benefit to the community and our children is too much 

to not try to work out something.     

1.) Contacts and Ideas - We have compiled a list of pools that most likely is not complete but we are 

asking that ANY OF YOU WITH AN IDEA OF AN INDOOR FACILITY and MOST IMPORTANTLY IF YOU HAVE 

PERSONAL CONNECTION WITH SOMEONE IN MANAGEMENT (or equivalent) that you can introduce or 

give us their information would be greatly appreciated.  You can email Coach Lake 

(greg.lake@waunakeewave.org ), Coach Kuecker (sandy.kuecker@waunakeewave.org ) or Jessica 

Schumacher (Jessica.schumacher@waunakeewave.org)  with any ideas you may have.  The personal 

connection or the ability to drop your name may just help give us an added opportunity.  As my 

experience this summer has shown it does not matter if you the first to ask and get accepted if the 

owner is friends with other clubs’ parents.    

2) WAUNAKEE BOARD of EDUCATION (BOE) MEETING, September 14th at 6:00pm.  -  The first 
opportunity for us to receive an answer regarding indoor pool usage (and in our “home” pool) will be at 
this BOE meeting. Further, as the Waunakee School Board and Co-Curricular Committee continues to 
debate and potentially determine the fate of the access to the Waunakee High School pool for club’s like 
ours: 
 
a) We ask you to let us know if you have a relationship with one of the members and are willing to reach 
out on our behalf or arrange an introduction.  An individualized touch may just be what need to “bend an 
ear”.  Again, we do not want to duplicate efforts and overwhelm the decision makers as we advocate for 
the club. So please let us know before making the approach and so we are all on the same page and 
providing the same information.  
 
 
 



b) We are looking for 3 to 4 swimmers who attend school in Waunakee to speak at the BOE meeting on 
Sept 14th.  This will not be a long talk (1-3 min max) but will cover certain themes and require the 
swimmer to be calm, passionate, and eager to help us get back into the pool.  The goal is to have a grade 
school aged swimmer, an intermediate school aged swimmer, a middle school age swimmer and a high 
school aged swimmer speak.   If you and your swimmer are interested and willing please reach out to 
Coach Lake, greg.lake@waunakeewave.org or any other Coach or Committee members. 
Next week we reach out and talk to the swimmers and parents who are willing to participate.  
 

Please make sure you are regularly checking your social media, email and our website for the latest 

developments and updates. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me personally with any questions or 

concerns. We wish all our Wave families good health and safety as we navigate these uncertain times. 

 

Thanks,  

 

GO Waunakee Wave 

 


